
 
 

ATTACHMENT NO. XIII-H 
 
 
 
ATTACHMENT NO. XIII-H:  Approval of Application for Waiver of School Code 
  
Potential motion: Move to approve the Application for Waiver of 

School Code 
 
Recommended action: Approve the motion. 
 
 
In accordance with the advice given by The Rules and Waivers Division of the Illinois 
State Board of Education, attached is an Application for Waiver of School Code 105 
ILCS 5/27-24.2 (Safety education; driver education course).  If approved, the district will 
be allowed to increase the fee for driver’s education from $399 to up to but not exceeding 
$410 per student for the school years 2017-2018 through 2020-2021. 
 
It is recommended that the Board of Education approve the attached Application for 
Waiver of School Code. 
 



North Boone Community Unit School District #200 
6248 North Boone School Road 

Poplar Grove, IL  61065 
 

 
Application for Waiver of School Code 

 
SUPPORTIVE NARRATIVE FOR WAIVER: 
 

4. a. The intent of this request is obtain a waiver of School Code 105 ILCS 5/27-24.2 (Safety 
education; driver education course) in order to change the fee for Driver’s Education 
from “not to exceed $50” to “up to, but not exceeding $410 per student”.  This request is 
to enable North Boone School District to provide a quality, safe and effective behind-the 
wheel driver education course for students and any other legal residents of our school 
district who request the course.   

   
  District 200 intends to fulfill this mandate in an efficient and economical manner.  Our 

course in driver education is a three-part course that fully complies with the intent of 105 
ILCS 5/27-24.2 of The School Code.  Students receive a minimum of 30 clock hours of 
classroom instruction, six clock hours of individual behind-the-wheel instruction and six 
clock hours of observation.  All courses are taught by certified teachers. 

 
  Our former waiver (WM100-4212) to increase the driver education fee from $50 to up to 

$399 per student addressed the economic situation public schools in Illinois face and 
allowed us the ability to maintain our current program.  Today’s economic circumstances 
in the State of Illinois have not improved. 

 
  The North Boone School District intends to continue to offer this course through the use 

of an approved private driving facility allows our students to utilize other core courses 
within the school day at a manageable class size.  Lack of classroom space has caused 
class size to increase.  It is our intent to continue to employ the services of Drive-Right 
School of Driving, Inc. who has been approved by the Illinois Secretary of State as 
meeting all the requirements of Chapter 6, Article IV of the Illinois Vehicle Code.  Also, 
the instructors employed by Drive-Right who provide the behind-the-wheel instruction to 
students in the district hold current teaching certificates and meet the requirements of 23 
Ill. Adm. Code 252.40(a)(3). 

 
  After three years of no increase in their contract rate, Drive-Right had no choice but to 

increase their rate $11/student.  This increase will begin in the 2017-2018 school year.  It 
is incumbent on this school district to pass this increase on to the students who participate 
in the course unless a student is unable to pay, in which case the fee for such a student is 
waived. 
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